

# **OLMC Newsletter**

Term 2 Week 10 June 20th 2024

Principal's Message

principal@olmcsunbury.catholic.edu.au 53 Macedon Street , Sunbury 3429

Dear Parents,





It was wonderful to see so many families join us for the Discover Expo on Monday and Tuesday. This was a showcase of the great learning that has taken place this term and I was excited to hear the students tell me what they have learnt and to be so engaged in the learning as well. We are committed to the home/school relationship and know how important it is for the academic and social/emotion growth of the students. I encourage you to take every opportunity you can to be part of your child's learning.

At the end of next week, we will bid farewell and say thank you to Noelene Hussey who has been principal of St Anne's. After dedicating over 40 years to Catholic Education, Noelene will be retiring and I would like to take this opportunity to thank her for the support she has given to OLMC and to me as a first time principal. I wish Noelene all the very best and send her God's blessings in the next, exciting stage of her life.

Happy birthday to everyone who is celebrating this week. I hope you day is filled with love and joy!



Alexander Aphram Jaxon Fuss Charlie Oliver

Parent/Student/Teacher conferences are being held next Tuesday and Wednesday, with reports being sent out via email either Friday or Monday. The report will be sent to you from nforma, our reporting program, to the email address we have listed in our system. I will let you know once the reports have been sent out.

Please make sure you have booked a time to see your child's teacher. Here is the link - <a href="https://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/code/46gg2">https://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/code/46gg2</a>

After a big recruitment campaign, we hope to have all staffing finalised in the coming days. I will let you know once this is done. I would like to welcome Honor McCarthy as our new Auslan teacher. Honor began last week and is already loving life at OLMC.



Congratulations to 3 of our students who ran at the Regional Cross Country competition event yesterday. We are proud of our students who ran a great race - Abbey 15th, Ruby 17th and Hannah 30th.

**Just a reminder** that if you cannot pick up your child before 3:30, they need to be registered for after school care. The only staff member on duty after 3:30 is the bus duty teacher but if no children are catching that bus their duty will finish at 3:30. It is not Melissa's responsibility to look after children in the office. A one off is fine and happens to the best of us but should be the exception rather than a regular occurrence.

God bless,

Julie

# **Student Recognition Award Recipients**







Prep B	Aliyah Malas	For her critical and creative thinking during our discovery learning. Aliyah came up with a fantastic solution to get Rapunzel out of the tower. She constructed her tower using a range of materials and was then able to reflect on how she could improve or change her design in the future.	
Prep R	Beau McMahon	Having a positive growth mindset during writing tasks and trying his best to improve his letter formation. He is beginning to hear and record sounds when writing unknown words. Fantastic effort Beau!	
1/2BR	Kaide Fuss	For showing the disposition of determination when preparing himself to focus and learn. Kaide was able to make excellent choices when faced with challenging situations that normally distract him. Well done Kaide, you are kicking goals!	
1/2AZ	Daisy Lamberti	For your attentive and respectful listening during Mathematics and for your abit to make connections to events and their duration. Keep up the great learning D sy!	
1/2R	Phoenix Phipps	For using the disposition of creativity when working on a nonfiction text on how to care for our common home titles' Who will be the hero? Keep up the amazing work Phoenix!	
3/4CT	Oscar Casey	For displaying a positive attitude towards all his work and using his creativity in his investigation on 'Paper airplanes'. Fantastic Job Oscar, Keep up the great work!	
3/4D	Georgia Walters	Georgia is an enthusiastic student who is always answering questions and contributing positively to the life of 3/4D. She loves explaining her understanding of mathematical concepts by demonstrating her understanding on the white board. Georgia presented her understanding of the scientific process through a wonderful Slideshow. Georgia, you are a star.	
3/4G	Lucille Caruana	You worked collaboratively and productively with your small group to write a detailed accurate science report this week. You showed resilience when facing challenges and represented our school successfully at Divisional Cross Country! You should be very p of the amazing week that you have had. Great work, Lucille!	
5MP	Samuel Evans	For demonstrating the learning dispositions of making connections through build ing on past experiences, linking ideas and concepts and being an active participant to learn new things while on the Ecolinc Excursion. Well done Samuel.	
5SB	Indiana Sellwood	For researching and publishing an excellent information report on Numbats.	
6C	Mason Marinelli	In recognition of Mason's hard work and dedication in mastering the concepts of simplifying and ordering fractions. His persistent focus and determination has been excellent. Congratulations and keep up the great work.	
6FP	Ronnie Kaminski	For being an amazing example of the Holy Spirit at work, by giving up his playtime to sweep the running track. What an outstanding example of service for others. Well done Ronnie.	





Prep B	Harvey Said	For such a wonderful improvement in his responsibility both inside and out of the classroom. He has been working so hard to ensure that he is listening to instructions, staying focused on his learning and playing safely outside with others. Well done Harvey! Keep it up.		
Prep R	Mark Sohal	For applying himself so conscientiously to learning sight words and improving his letter formation. Mark knows all of his star words and is now learning cloud words! You are a superstar!		
1/2BR	Cara Nevin	For showing a positive attitude towards her learning in Maths. Cara has shown great dedication and has gained confidence in counting backwards.  Keep up the good work!		
1/2AZ	Jimmy Kaminski	For the resilience and determination you showed while working on our frog shelters. Well done Jimmy on not giving up and trying to solve your problems independently. We are so proud of you.		
1/2R	Patrick Hansen- Nyugen	For using creativity and determination when building a shelter for a frog to protect it from sun and rain. You're a superstar Patrick!		
3/4CT	Roman Cam- marano	For his great efforts in joining groups and working collaboratively in social stencil sessions to achieve common goals. Roman, you have been contributing great ideas and supporting others in your group. Excellent effort!		
3/4D	Chad McMahon	Chad is a student who always wants to help others. He has a great attitude to his learning and loves to answer questions. Chad devised and conducted an interesting experiment on "The Grip of Shoes." Keep up the great work Chad		
3/4G	Cody Najda	You worked incredibly well both independently and with your group to create a power point slideshow as well as a digital science report in recent weeks. You showed enthusi-		
5MP	Marley Law	For using self reflection when reviewing her learning this semseter and being able to set realistic goals for herself. Your willingness to challenge yourself and your learning is admirable. Well done Marley!		
5SB	Jaden Johny	For his outstanding contributions to class discussions when explaining his thinking about decimal numbers.		
6C	Lola McLaughlin	For demonstrating curiosity when researching answers to your guiding questions on the topic of light, you successfully paraphrased your findings to compose an interesting and engaging informative text on the subject. Your images and diagrams effectively supported your text. Keep up the great writing!		
6FP	Mater Paterra	For being encouraging of others at the 5/6 Winter sports and for showing focus and effort in his learning in the classroom. Awesome work Mater!		

# **PTFA News**

## **OLMC BAKE STALL FUNDRAISER!**

## Tomorrow, Friday June 21st.

Please see the attached flyer for the finer details. Please attach the label that your child brought home on the packaging of your item. There are spares in the office if it has been misplaced.

We cannot wait to see the creations donated to our bake stall! The students that donate a baked item are asked to bring along \$5 to purchase a baked item from the stall tomorrow morning.

Watch this space for some exciting events coming up for TERM 3!





21 June OLMC Bake Stall Fundraiser (see flyer)

22<sup>nd</sup> & 23<sup>rd</sup> June Year 4 students to attend one of the masses to receive their Lord's Prayer card

in preparation for Eucharist

24th June Reports will be available for you to access – you will receive a link from nforma

**24**<sup>5h</sup> & **26**<sup>th</sup> **June** Parent/Teacher/Student Conferences

28th June Term 2 ends at 1:30pm

# Report Student Absences

absent@olmcsunbury.catholic.edu.au

Term 1:

Start: Monday 29th January

Finish: Thursday 28th March (1:30pm finish)

(Easter March 29– April 1)

Term 2:

Start: Monday 15th April

Finish: Friday 28th June (1:30pm finish)

Term 3:

2024 TERM DATES

Start: Monday 15th July

Finish: Friday 20th September (1:30pm finish)

Term 4:

Start: Monday 7th October

Finish: Tuesday 17th December (1:30pm finish)

## OLMC BELL TIMES

8.50am First bell/move to class

11.00-11.30am Recess time

1.30pm Eating time

1.40 - 2.20pm Lunch time

**3.15pm** End of school day



# **Diversity & Wellbeing News**

A RESILIENCE BUILDING AFTER SCHOOL PROGRAM FOR GIRLS AGED 8-12 YEARS

## MINDFUL GIRLS SCHOOL HOLIDAY PROGRAM:

- A 75 MINUTE ONE OFF MINDFUL GIRLS SESSION.
  INVESTMENT OF \$65 FOR THE SESSION AND INCLUDES
- MORNING TEA. WHEN: MONDAY 1ST OF JULY
- TIME: 10AM-11:15AM
- LOCATION: GISBORNE COMMUNITY HALL

### **BLOCK ONE:**

- THURSDAYS: JULY 18TH, JULY 25TH, AUGUST 1ST, AUGUST 8TH
- TIME: 4:00 PM TO 5:00 PM LOCATION: GISBORNE

- THURSDAYS: AUGUST 22ND, AUGUST 29TH, SEPTEMBER 5TH, SEPTEMBER 19TH
  TIME: 4:00 PM TO 5:00 PM
- · LOCATION: GISBORNE

ENROLMENTS FOR THE MINDFUL GIRLS SCHOOL HOLIDAY PROGRAM AND TERM 3 ARE NOW OPEN!

DON'T MISS OUT ON THIS OPPORTUNITY TO EMPOWER YOUR DAUGHTER WITH VALUABLE MINDFULNESS TOOLS.



# **Our Lady of Mount Carmel Canteen Roster** Term 2 2024

21st June	Kelly Xerri
	Nat Grant
	Nikki Munslow

Thank you for volunteering to help in the canteen, it would be impossible without you. Please arrive at the canteen at 10.00am your assistance will be required until around 2.00pm. If you have long hair please tie it up and remember to sign in at the office with your current WWC.

If you are unable to attend your rostered day please SMS Sylvana on 0412429600 as soon as possible so a replacement can be arranged.

I look forward to seeing you all.

Sylvana Doricic





We are pleased to advise that OLMC now has Centrepay available for fee payments.

If you have a Centrelink account you can set up a deduction for School fees by one of the following ways:

\*via your Centrelink online account via MyGov

\*using the Express Plus Centrelink mobile

\*by contacting the Agency

The minimum Deduction amount for Centrepay is \$10.

For further information, please contact Melissa Bonavia at the School Office.

# Our Lady of Mount Carmel Canteen Roster Term 3 2024

19 <sup>th</sup> July	Kelly Xerri Nikki Munslow Natalie Xerri	16 <sup>th</sup> August	Nicole Petrie Lucy Evans Shanie Duhau
26 <sup>th</sup> July	Erin Thompson Irene Wishart Michelle Shalders	23 <sup>rd</sup> August	Emma Clements Mel O'Neil Travis Mckay
2 <sup>nd</sup> August	No Canteen	30 <sup>th</sup> August	Tracy Kilkenny Chris O'Neill Danni Bekker
9 <sup>th</sup> August	Jess Pedder Danni Wadden Sohani Douglas	6 <sup>th</sup> September	Nat Grant Hedley Duhua Danni Spiteri
		13 <sup>th</sup> September	Jazz Stevens Nikki Munslow Vacancy

Thank you for volunteering to help in the canteen, it would be impossible without you. Please arrive at the canteen at 10.00am your assistance will be required until around 2.00pm. If you have long hair please tie it up and remember to sign in at the office with your current WWC.

If you are unable to attend your rostered day please SMS Sylvana on 0412429600 as soon as possible so a replacement can be arranged.

I look forward to seeing you all.

Sylvana Doricic

## Please see below the holiday trading hours for the Uniform Shop:

Last Day of trade for term 2 – 28th June Friday 12th July - 10am-2pm

Normal trading hours resume from Monday 15th July





# OFFICIAL UNIFORM SUPPLIER TO **OUR LADY OF MOUNT CARMEL PRIMARY SCHOOL**

PRICE LIST VALID TO 30™ JUNE 2024

Uniform	Sizing	Price
Pullover - Bottle	55-75	\$80.50
	80+	\$83.95
White short sleeve shirt Classic	29-42	\$34.95
White short sleeve shirt Tailored	4-20	\$34.95
White long sleeve shirt Classic	29-42	\$37.95
White long sleeve shirt Tailored	4-20	\$37.95
Academic Trouser - Navy TROUS134	4-18	\$42.95
Tailored slacks - Navy Wool Blend	4-16	\$66.00
Academic Shorts - Navy SHT-230	4-16	\$29.95
Tailored Shorts - Navy Wool Blend	4-14	\$55.50
Dress - Green/white check	4-18	\$49.50
Tunic - Green check	4-18	\$65.00
Short sleeve polo top – Bottle/Gold	4-14 & XS-2XL	\$29.00
Long sleeve polo top - Bottle/Gold	4-14 & XS-2XL	\$32.00
Sport Shorts – Bottle	4-18	\$25.50
Skort - Bottle	4-16	\$27.00
Track pant with cuff - Bottle	4-16	\$31.95
Track pant straight leg- Bottle	4-16	\$31.95
Softshell Jacket - Bottle	4-14 & XS-M	\$69.95
Qtr Zip Top	4-14 & XS-2XL	\$59.95
Rugby top – Bottle/Gold	4-14 & XS-2XL	\$70.00
Bucket Hat - Bottle/Gold w logo	XS, S, M, L	\$15.50
Legionnaires Hat - Bottle w logo	The second secon	\$15.50
Slouch Hat - Bottle w logo	XS, S, M, L	\$15.50
Beanie - OLMC Pom Pom	OSFA	\$24.95
Backpack with logo		\$58.95
Library Folio - Bottle		\$12.95
Art Smock - Bottle or Navy		\$23.00
Ankle Socks – 2Pk		\$14.95
Knee Hi socks - Navy		\$10.50
Cotton Tights - Navy		From
		\$23.95

## Uniform is available from the Salesian College Sunbury campus Uniform Shop

Salesian College Uniform Shop Trading Hours:

Monday 8.00am - 12.00pm 8.00am - 12.00pm Wednesday

9.00am - 12.00pm and 1.00pm - 5.00pm 9740 4831 Friday

Ph:

All prices are subject to change without notice

# HAVE YOU SEEN THE OLMC RECYCLING CENTRE?

IT'S LOCATED IN THE SCHOOL OFFICE FOYER.

WE ARE NO LONGER COLLECTING BREAD TAGS

BUT ARE STILL COLLECTING OLD PENS AND TEXTAS,
USED BATTERIES, ANY ORAL WASTE PACKAGING AND MEDICINE
BLISTER PACKS.

Lets do our bit and help save the planet—it's easy, just collect these items and drop them in at our Recycling bins









# **Community News**







Salesian College Sunbury

## **TO PARENTS OF STUDENTS CURRENTLY IN GRADE 5**

Here at Salesian College Sunbury we are proud of our relationship with Our Lady of Mount Carmel. We work together to provide a quality Catholic education to the young people of Sunbury and surrounds. We celebrate life and faith, prepare students to contribute positively, and provide opportunities to achieve excellence.

We would love to see you as part of our Salesian family. Did you know that now is the time to apply for a place at Salesian College Sunbury in Year 7 2026? Applications are being accepted and close on Friday 16 August 2024.

<u>Visit our website, or click here to apply.</u> The online application form can be started, saved, and completed at any time. I invite you to visit our College website for all other information.

Our website also features a  $\underline{\text{virtual tour}}$  where you can explore what makes us so unique and 'A Home that Welcomes'.

First round interviews for Year 7 2026 places will be conducted in early September 2024 and offers will go out on Friday 18 October, with acceptances due Friday 8 November 2024. An interview booking link will be supplied to all applicants soon after the closing date.

If you require further information, please contact our College Registrar (03 9744 0000 - option 4).

Mark Brockhus Principal - Salesian College Sunbury



